
Celebrating 100 Years of Catholic Education 1919-2019 

 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

29 August 2019 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:  Saturday  6:00pm 
       Sunday    9:00am, 10:30am & 5:30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Music Prayer 
Music is a gift from God. We must share God’s gifts with others. 

 
Thank you, God, for the gift of music in our world. Thank you for the ability 

to sing or to play a musical instrument. Help us to use the musical ability 
you have given us to give you praise and glory. 

We lift up our hearts and hands and voices to you. May we share the gist of 
music with others and bring joy to their lives. Amen. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Sun 1 Sept 
Father’s Day 
Tues 3 Sept 
FI Learning Walk 8.45am-
10.30am 
Wed 4 Sept 
Professional Learning Day for 
Staff Fr Richard Leonard - no 
school for the children 
Thurs 5 Sept 
FJ Learning Walk 8.45am-
10.30am 
Tues 10 Sept 
Reconciliation Parent Evening 
with Rev Dr Elio Capra 
Thurs 12 Sept 
Year 6 Leadership Day 
Mon 16 Sept 
Step Back In Time Day 
Fri 20 Sept 
Our Lady’s Show Day 
End of term 3 at 3.15pm 
Mon 7 Oct 
Term 4 begins 
Tues 15 Oct 
Confirmation Parent Session 
with Rev Dr Elio Capra 
Thurs 17 Oct 
Our Lady’s School 100th Birth-
day 
Mass at 11.30am 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 10 Oct 
7.00pm Reconciliation 
Fri 15 Nov 
7.00pm Confirmation 

‘So let us pursue what makes for peace and mutual upbringing’ 
Romans 14: 19 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parent, 
Our school is participating in the Catholic Education Melbourne School Improve-
ment Survey (CEMSIS). CEMSIS is an annual process where schools listen to the 
thoughts and feelings that students, families and staff have about how their 
school can improve. These surveys help the ongoing improvement of schools 
across the Archdiocese of Melbourne. 
One of the main goals of the family survey is to identify the strengths and areas 
for improvement in our school. Our school believes it is important to encourage 
families to have a voice and contribute to shaping the ongoing improvement of 
the school. The survey is available online, can be accessed from Monday 2nd of 
September and needs to be completed by Friday the 20th of September. We will 
be sending a letter with the necessary details to 150 families in our school today. 
The Year 4, 5 and 6 students will be participating in the student survey next week. 
 
I would like to congratulate all the students who participated in the District Ath-
letics Carnival at Newport Athletics track last Friday. The children did their very 
best and had a wonderful day. A special thank you to our PE teacher Ms Jo 
McManus for organising the day and to Mrs Tania Cuni and Mrs Kath Mitchell 
who also went along to support the children. You can read a more detailed ac-
count of the day on page 4 of this newsletter. 

REMINDER 

On Monday the 16th of September the school will be having a ‘Step Back in 
Time’ day as part of its 100 year birthday celebrations. We ask all the students 
to come to school dressed as students would’ve 100 
years ago in 1919. The staff will also join in the fun. 
Students will be participating in activities and games of 
the past. We are hoping that this will help to bring our 
wonderful history alive.  
Please make a note of this date. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Josh D (6A) recently competed in the SSV School Sports Victoria state trials for track and field and was fortu-
nate enough to win the 100 metres while representing Our Lady’s. 
Now Josh has the opportunity to represent Victoria and Our Lady's School in the National School Sport Aus-
tralian Championships in September, which is being hosted in Darwin. 
To help Josh with the expense of travelling to Darwin to compete, School Sport Victoria is having a raffle 
with tickets being $2.00 each.  
 
 

If you would like to support Josh and buy a 
$2.00 Raffle Ticket, please come to the Office 
where they are available to buy. 

 

 

Thank you to our P&F committee for another successful Father’s Day Stall. We are very fortunate to have 

such a dedicated team of parents who provide so many different opportunities for our students. They have 

also been busily organising the show bag orders that will should be delivered to the school soon ready for 

our ‘Show Day’ on the 20th September.  

Thank-you to all the P&F team who dedicated time and effort into 

setting up the Father’s Day Stall as well as the parent volunteers 

who assisted with the stall on Thursday.  

This afternoon, the students of 1K and 1L will be hosting our Father’s 

Day Assembly which will be commencing at 2:30pm. We hope to see 

many fathers attend as the students have organised a very special 

surprise for all those who come along.  

Thank you to the Year One teachers Ms Karen Everson and Miss Jennifer Howe for organising this very spe-

cial tribute to all the fathers of Our Lady’s School including grandfathers, step-dads, uncles and all the men 

who look after and care for our students. 

Wishing all our Dads, Grand-dads and Father-figures a wonderful Father’s Day this weekend.  
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Step Back In Time at Our Lady’s school. 

I hope you enjoy these photos of the past. 

      
 

Miss Archer first Principal 

Our Lady’s School in 1919 

Father Hennessy First Parish 

Priest 

Confirmation 1935 Our Lady’s playground 

Our Lady’s staff, teachers and Sisters 

of St. Joseph. 
Students delivering milk to the classrooms. 

Junior Adventure Playground. 
Class of the past. 
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SPORTS NEWS 
 
On Friday 23rd of August, 25 students represented Our Lady's Primary School at the District Athletics Day 
held at Newport Athletics Track. We had so many students competing in 2-5 events and they did our school 
proud. 
Grade 4s 
Julian D, Georgia M, Kyle F, Jocelyn B, Chum C, Esthy K, Moses T 
Grade 5s 
Lucas A, Heidi D, Jasper K, Chantelle H, Owen A, Sally-Grace O, Martin R 
Grade 6s 
Joshua D, Ella D, Anthony C, Helen G, Jack L, Jaylen B, Cardin N, Lilee F, Kim D, Yvonne H, Chloe L 
 
Out of the 25 students competing, 14 of them made it through to the next round (Division Finals) to be 
held on Tuesday the 3rd of September at Keilor Athletics Track.  
Congratulations to the following students for making it through to the Maribyrnong Division Finals.  
 
Lucas A: 800m, 1500m     Owen A: Triple Jump, High Jump 
Josh D: 100m, 200m     Heidi D: Long Jump, Triple Jump 
Ella D: High Jump & Triple Jump   Helen G: Triple Jump, Long Jump 
Yvonne H: Hurdles, 200m    Kim D: Hurdles 
Chum C: 800m      Jaylen B: Shot Put 
Kyle F: Triple Jump     Julian D: Hurdles: 
Chloe L: Long Jump     Lilee F: High Jump 
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As part of our Show Day celebrations on Friday 20 September 

(last day of term 3) all children are able to purchase a slice of 

pizza for lunch and a show bag to take home. 

All orders must be placed via our QKR app. 

All showbags are $5.00 each 

Slices of pizza (Margherita or Hawaiian) are $2.00 each 

Orders open Monday 26 August and  

close NEXT WEDNESDAY 4 SEPTEMBER 

Show bag contents are listed on QKR. 
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2019 SCHOOL PRODUCTION LOGO 

 

We are having a Whole School Production later in the year (Wednesday 11 December) to celebrate 

our School’s 100th Birthday. A name has been chosen for our Production and it is: 

Step Back In Time 

Our School Production is about a group of students from Our Lady’s School who journey back in 

time and experience different parts of our School’s history going right back when the School first 

started in 1919. 

Now that we have a name we will need a logo for the Production that we will use for advertising, to 

put on the program, on our school website and in the newsletter. 

We are inviting all students of Our Lady’s to enter this exciting competition! 

 

 

 

 

Challenge: To design a logo for our whole school production Step Back In Time 

Design Brief: A design brief gives you the details about something you are going to create.  

   Please follow the guidelines below when you design your logo. 

• Your work must be A4 size white drawing paper available in class. Do not use lined paper or 

printer paper 

• It must be an original design - no copying or Googling 

• Your design must take up the whole page and needs to be in colour 

• A simple design is best, anything too busy is hard to reproduce 

• Any fonts must be clear and easy to read 

• You are allowed to work with a partner, but the work must reflect the input of both students. 

No more than three per group 

• You can submit more than one entry 

• Your name and grade MUST be on the back of your design. 

 

All entries must be handed in to the Office by Tuesday 3 September.  

The winner will be announced on Friday 6 September 2019. 
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Parents on a Learning Walk 
 

Designed to help students perform better in school, last week we ran two learning walks with parents and 
they were a great success.  
 
As a school we know parent engagement in learning is a key determinant of student success and we were 
very pleased to have 25 parents join us as we visited the Grade 2 classes with teachers Ms Lianne O’Connell 
and Ms Menica Scarpaci.  
 
The Learning Walks began in the library where Mrs Chris Carabott (Deputy Principal/Wellbeing Leader), Mrs 
Anna Kalc (Maths Leader) and Greg Woolford (Family School Partnerships) gave parents an overview of what 
they would see in the children’s classrooms. This highlighted that the first walk in Ms O’Connell’s class would 
focus on maths, specifically looking at an array as a tool for learning, whilst the second walk in Ms Scarpaci’s 
class would focus on Discovery Learning and we’d see the children using play as a way to learn. 
 
After the briefing parents then walked through the classrooms spending time learning with their children, 
talking to other students, teachers and parents as they observed the classrooms and saw how the children 
learned. 
 
During the walk parents were encouraged to reflect on their observations, and invited to take notes on a re-
flection sheet as they walked. 
 
Returning to the staff room, parents made meaning of the walk as Mrs Carabott and Greg led the parents in 
conversation with the classroom teachers. Participants shared what surprised them, listened to each other 
and talked about their observations and wonderings, with additional meaning added by the classroom 
teachers. A rich conversation was had with parents to further their understanding of how the children learn 
which they could then apply to sup-
porting learning at home. 
 
A special thanks to all the parents and 
teachers who helped make the walk a 
success. 
 
We look forward to offering more 
Learning Walks in the future. 
 
Greg Woolford 
Family School Partnerships 
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EXTEND UPDATE. 

 
 

The Extend Superstar is… 
Aiden...for positively contributing to activities such as indoor sports and assisting staff 

during set up or pack up times. Well done ⭐  

What’s Been Happening? 
Children are enjoying after school care and engaging in reading stories at group time 

as we celebrated book week, group games, arts and crafts, cooking activities, sports 

challenges and music and dance. Our term 3 enrichment program has been so much 

fun so far, we have been teaching children how to knit and create their very own 

wristbands and Pom poms to present on family open night towards the end of term.  

September the 4th is pupil free day, we will be running a fun filled program from 

8am till 6pm, book now to secure a spot via looked after. 

Families, just a reminder if your children have any preloved books and games you no 

longer need at home, please consider donating to us here at Extend After School Care  

Enrol and book now: extend.com.au 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Puppet Show Indoor sport 

group games - 

medals to be 

won 

Arts & Crafts, 

Special Person 

Day Cards 

Cooking - honey 

joys 

Learn how to 

knit (Enrichment 

Program 
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The Sunshine Lantern Festival is a free community event that takes place in the busy Sunshine shopping precinct along Hampshire 
Road, Sunshine on Sunday 15th September 2019, 11am to 8pm.  It is our 10-year anniversary and we will be celebrating with a 
huge day of family fun, live entertainment, rides, street performers, animals, music, dancing, food of many nations, magical Lion 
and Dragon Dancing, a Lantern Parade to celebrate the full moon and ending with spectacular fireworks.  
Last year nearly 55,000 people came to enjoy the vibrant multicultural festivities. The Sunshine Lantern Festival is a popular tradi-
tional event celebrated in Vietnam and many other South-East Asian communities and here in Sunshine it brings our culturally 
diverse community together in a safe and fun environment. It is the largest Lantern Festival in Victoria. 
This year the bustling Hampshire Road, between Devonshire Road and Foundry Road will be closed to all traffic and will come alive 
with roving street performers, live entertainment, children’s rides, jumping castles, pony rides, street food, face-painting, circus 
activities, sporting fun, lantern making and more. Look out for the Water Drops stiltwalkers, The Great Gizmo, The Luna Moonies 
and TV personality Chris Humfrey with a Wild Action kids stage show with Australian native animals; kids can actually touch. There 
will be cultural kids activities including Asian origami, Vietnamese lantern making and Aboriginal craft. A large performance stage 
and seating area will burst with multicultural live entertainment such as Aboriginal artist Mick Tambo who will give us a 
unique Indigenous experience, One Spirt Africa with a drumming and dance performance to the Vietnamese cultural Legend of the 
Moon performance featuring International Vietnamese Artist - Y Thanh. 
Later in the day a vibrant and energetic Lion and Dragon dance complete with long string fireworks will take place along the 
Hampshire Road shopfronts leading a parade of children and their following families. The parade will be filled with light from 
4,000 free battery powered animal shaped lanterns ending with an exciting display of Fireworks. 
The Sunshine Lantern Parade is a free cultural community event staged and presented by the Sunshine Business Association, sup-
ported by Brimbank City Council, Victorian Multicultural Commission, Sweeney Sunshine, Pace Development Group and many 
Sunshine businesses. 
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